## Capital Campaign Update – October 22, 2023

Dear Parishioners,

I pray that all is well! Thank you for your generous contributions to our Capital Campaign and also to our regular collection. Thanks to your generosity, we've had our biggest giving year ever! A lot has happened since my last construction update appeared in this bulletin. Here's a brief synopsis of what's been going on over the last few weeks.

The new bathrooms are nearing completion and will be open soon! This is one of the principal projects for Priority 2023, and I thank you again for your kind giving. If you haven't been able to give to Priority 2023 yet, please consider doing so. We're planning to have a simple celebration for the bathroom grand opening, so stay tuned for that.

The burying of power lines was part of Priority 2022 and has already been financed. Unfortunately, the project was delayed last year. However, I'm happy to announce that this project has finally begun! All of the new underground power lines have been pulled and will soon be operable. The overhead power lines will then come down, and then, possibly this fall also, the poles will come down. Thanks to Bishop Kagan for partnering with us on this long-desired project that affects both the parish and the diocese.

The reinstallation of the bronze doors has actually been in the works for a decade and will soon be completed. The steps leading up to the bronze doors have been poured, and the new frames and the refurbished doors will be installed within the next couple of weeks. A special thank you goes to an anonymous benefactor for helping us fund this project.

If you want to see all of my video updates, you can watch the "Rufus Report" on the Cathedral website or on Cathedral's YouTube channel.

Blessings on your week!

Sincerely in Christ,

Fr. Ehli